
 

 

CITY OF WEST HOLLYWOOD 
REVISED NOTICE OF INTENT 

TO ADOPT A NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Community Development Department of the City of West 
Hollywood has prepared a Negative Declaration concerning:  
 
The Avenues Streetscape Master Plan, a plan designed to improve the overall aesthetics and 
mobility of the commercial district known as The Avenues in West Hollywood, CA. The project 
area includes the West Hollywood segments of Melrose Avenue, Robertson Boulevard, Beverly 
Boulevard, Almont & La Peer Drives (between Melrose Avenue and Santa Monica Boulevard). 
The project includes replacing and widening aging sidewalks, adding crosswalks, curb 
extensions, bicycle infrastructure, public gathering spaces, street trees, street lighting, public art, 
landscaped medians, district wayfinding and encouraging walking and cycling throughout the 
district. 
 
Pursuant to Section 17702 of the California Environmental Quality Act, this is not on any of the 
lists enumerated under Section 65962.5 of the Government Code. 
 
Pursuant to the authority and criteria contained in the California Environmental Quality Act, the 
Lead Agency has analyzed the project and determined that the project will NOT have a significant 
impact on the environment.  Based on this finding the Lead Agency has prepared this NEGATIVE 
DECLARATION. 
 
Beginning on Thursday, May 2, 2013, a minimum period of no less than twenty (21) days will be 
provided to enable public review of the project specifications, the Initial Study and this document 
prior to final adoption of the NEGATIVE DECLARATION by the Lead Agency.  The review 
period shall end on Thursday, May 23, 2013 at 5:00 P.M. 
 
On or after Monday, June 3, 2013, the City Council will make a decision regarding this 
application. The Negative Declaration will be available for public review at the Community 
Development Department at 8300 Santa Monica Boulevard, West Hollywood, CA 90069, 
beginning May 2, 2013.  The Negative Declaration will also be available on the project website: 
www.weho.org/avenuesproject. For further information, please call Chris Corrao in the Long 
Range and Mobility Planning Division at (323) 848-6868. 
 
ALL INTERESTED PERSONS are invited to review the Negative Declaration and to submit 
opinions or evidence for or against the Negative Declaration. 
 
Corey Schaffer, 
City Clerk 
 
Мы сообщаем вам об обсуждении проекта. Для дополнительной 
информации на русском языке звоните: 323-848-6826.  


